Escalation #E18

September 16, 2003

Liz Balvin

MCI

Dear Ms. Balvin:

This letter is in response to your September 2, 2003 (E18) escalation regarding the MCI  position that the trouble ticket 242666(Noted as 1416666) response from Qwest (Tier 6) was an issue because it “inappropriately places the burden on MCI (CLECs) to update its coding that was based on Qwest published business rules.” MCI further states “MCI initiated a trouble ticket because Qwest OSS imposes edits on address fields that are optional per Qwest published EDI disclosure documented business rules.”
On August 28, 2003, Qwest issued a response to MCI for a technical escalation MCI had initiated regarding this issue. As part of the response, Qwest stated the following:

“Regarding the request to lift the address validation edits, Qwest has evaluated this request (which impacts all CLECs) and decided to keep the edits in place. This decision was based on the following:

1. There is a scheduled date for the documentation changes.

2. MCI’s request is for temporary removal of the edits until the documentation changes can be implemented. Removing these edits could not be completed earlier than the documentation changes.

3. This edit has consistently been communicated to implementing EDI CLECs, in team meetings, during the implementation process, and through the following EDI FAQ Pre-Order #1:

 The exact address as provided by the Address Validation Query should always be the address used by the CLEC on an LSR, as this is the address on which the BPL performs its address validation edit.
.”

As of September 15, 2003, Qwest has updated the documentation associated with this issue.  Additionally, Qwest has reviewed question logs that are maintained as part of Qwest’s EDI implementation process, and the question logs maintained for MCI indicate that Qwest responded several times to MCI with information that detailed these fields and their associated edits.

In conclusion, Qwest does not plan to remove the edits as requested in this escalation.

Please contact me by telephone at (303) 896-5249, or by e-mail at connie.winston@qwest.com if you have any additional questions.

Sincerely,

Connie Winston

Director-Information Technologies 

Qwest
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